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Phone 845-359-2210
December 27, 2018

Honorable Rosanna Sfraga

Town Clerk, Town of Orangetown
Town Hall

26 Orangeburg Road

Orangeburg, NY 10962

Re:  Town Code Section 41-2
Watercourse Diversion Permit
60 Fisher Ave
Pearl River, NY
Section 68.11, Block 2, Lot 70
18-2669

Dear Town Clerk Sfraga,

We represent Mr. And Mrs. Michael Maloney, the owners of the realty located at 60 Fisher Ave,
Pear] River, NY. The Maloneys are on the process of subdividing their property. In cooperation
with the Town Highway Department they are diverting and piping a storm flow watercourse.
They have:

(a) Obtained Preliminary Approval from the Planning Board for the subdivision. As
required, the subdivision design details the design of a storm water conduit which will
replace the open ditch.

(b) Received Drainage Approval from the Town’s Consulting Engineer as related to
proper sizing and the ability to capture and convey storm water runoff in the location.

(c) Had the Planning Board declared a negative declaration for the project, assuring that
the environmental elements of the project have been approved by the Town’s Consultant,
and

(d) Received required Variances from the Zoning Board approval for the layout of the
subdivision.,

Therefore, before the applicant can proceed and obtain “Final Approval” from the Planning
Board, they must obtain approval from the Town Board to relocate the open stream.




' Dol Brenes PE. LLB

Honorable Rosanna Sfraga December 10, 2018
Re: Watercourse Diversion Permit Page 2 of 2

Accordingly, the applicant requests that the diversion application be placed on the Town Board
Agenda so that they can proceed with their application before the Planning Board for Final
Approval.

For the record we enclose:
(a) Narrative Summary by the design engineer;
(b) Preliminary Approval with Negative Declaration from the Planning Board;
(¢) Zoning Board Approval;
(d) Drawing - Location and design of Piping System; and
(e) A check in the amount of $100 payable to the Town of Orangetown for the diversion
permit.

If you require additional information, feel free to contact me.

Very truly yours,

Donald Brenner

DB/ik

Enclosures

cc: James Dean, Superintendent of Highway
Robert Magrino, Town Attorney

Eamon Reilly, Commissioner of DEME
Design Engineer, Brooker Engineering, PLLC
Design Surveyor, Jay Greenwell

Michael Maloney

Z:\Doestl - Client\2669 - Matoney, MichaehSfraga Eetter 2669 12.27.18 - FINAL.wpd




Attached is a “Drainage Improvement Plan” for the Maloney residence at 60 Fischer Avenue in Pearl River.
The project is proposing to pipe an open swale on the property, which requires a Town Board Permit as per
Chapter 41, Article | of the Town of Orangetown Code, “Watercourse Diversion”.

There is an existing swale on the site that flows in a southerly direction along the west property line. A closed
pipe drainage system discharges onto to the site from Fischer Avenue, stormwater runoff then flows south
through the site, and then the runoff enters another closed pipe system just south of the property at tax lot
68.11-2-65 (on Salina Road). The pipe system upstream and downstream of the site are maintained by the
Town of Orangetown Highway Department, with the Fischer Avenue pipe located within the Fischer Avenue
right-of-way and the downstream pipe system on Salina Road located within an easement to the Town of
Orangetown.

We are currently coordinating and completing the design of the pipe system with Orangetown Department of
Environmental Management and Engineering. We have also submitted the plans to the Orangetown Highway
Department for review and comment. Currently, the location where the open channel discharges to the pipe
system at the southern property line is prone to clogging from leaves and debris and requires significant
maintenance by the Town of Orangetown to ensure the opening remains unobstructed. When this opening is
obstructed, stormwater flows bypass the system and result in overland flooding of the property to the south.

The proposed pipe system will significantly reduce the required maintenance and convey the majority of
stormwater runoff within the pipe system. Means for conveying any potential overflows of the system have
been included in the design; flooding potential to existing structures will be significantly reduced while
reducing the required maintenance.
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PLANNING BOARD

TOWN OF ORANGETOWN
TO: Rick Pakola
Deputy Town Attorney
FROM: Cheryl Coopersmith €&
Chief Clerk, Boards and Commissions
DATE: December 14, 2018
RE: Recommendation for the Release of the Performance Bond

Brightview Senior Living Site Plan
Section 73.15, Block 1, Lot 10; R-80 zoning district

Please take the appropriate steps to place this item on the Town
Board Agenda.

Thank you.

RECEIVED

0zC 14 2018

Attachment

Town of Orangetown
Town Attorney's Office




TO: Town of Orangetown Planning Board December 5, 2018

Page 1 of 2

FROM: Project Review Committee

RE: Planning Board Meeting of December 12, 2018

Greater Hudson Bank Site Plan PB #1847

Prepreliminary/ Prefiminary/ Finai Site Plan; and SEQRA Review
170 Erie Street, Blauvelt; 70.14/4/1 0; CcC zoning district
1. The PRC has no additional comments beyond the
comments submitted by other agencies for this project.

622 Route 303 Subdivision Amendment Plan (Golden Crust Rocktand) PB #1848
Prepreliminary/ Preliminary/ Final Subdivision Plan
and SEQRA Review; 622 Route 303, Blauvelt; 65.14/1/1 1.3; LI/LIO zoning district

1. The PRC has no additional comments beyond the

comments submitted by other agencies for this project.

= New York City Football Club Site Plan Amendment Plan PB #18-49
Prepreliminary/ Preliminary/ Final Site Plan and SEQRA Review
280 Oid Orangeburg Road, Orangeburg; 73.12/1/3.2; RPC-R zoning district
1. The PRC has no additiona tomments beyond the
comments submitted by other agencies for this project,

- -Brightview Senior Civing Site-Pian PB #18-50
_ Recommendation to the Town Board to Release the Performance Bond
31 Hunt Road, Pearl River; 73.15/1/10: R-80 zoning district

1. The PRC has no additional comments beyond the

comments submitted by other agencies for this project.

Griffin Site Plan — Lot #2 Krieger Subdivision PB #18-51
Final Site Plan Review
27 Sunrise Lane, Pearl River; 69.18/3/43.2: R-15 zoning district

1. The PRC has no additional comments beyond the

comments submitted by other agencies for this project.

Sambrotto Subdivision PB #18-39
Reapproval of the Finaj Subdivision Plan and
Recommendation to the Town Board to Establish the Value
and Term of the Performance Bond
34 Clausland Mountain Road, Blauvelt: 70.15/2/11; R-40 zoning district
1. The PRC has no additional comments beyond the
comments submitted by other agencies for this project.




Department of Environmental Management and Engineering
Town of Orangetown

127 Route 303 Orangeburg New York 10962
Tel: (845) 359-6502 + Fax: (845) 359-6951
September 25, 2018
Planning Board _
Town of Orangetown
1 Greenbush Road
Orangeburg, New York 10962
Attn:  Cheryl Coopersmith, Chief Clerk

(YY-MM-Tax Lot #)**
Re:  Brightview Senior Living Site Plan Tracking # 16-12-73.15:1:10
Performance Bond Release Bond Amount $  359,040.00

Gentlemen:

Please be advised that all of the requirements of our respective Departments have been

completed/ satisfied and we therefore recommend the release of the Performance Bond
for the above referenced project.

Department Signature Date
A _
Engineering Department St LAY /R
- Eamon Reill ,P.E.

Commi One

Highway Department - ﬂl/ / 5 /
James J/ Dean,
Superintendent
Sewer Department ,::__,/ //f’w:’_ﬂ oY - iE
“Famon Reilly, PE. .~
Commissioner ¢
ce: Town Attorney
J. Slavin
R. Sfraga
Highway file !
Sewer file -?

* Copies of completed form to be sent to0 all signees’
** Year and month are from Planning Board decision establishing Performance Bond,
tax lot # is of site prior to subdivision of Iot.
June 2005 : i




JAMES J. DEAN HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT
Superintendent of Highways TOWN OF ORANGETOWN

Roadmaster IT 119 Route 303 « Orangeburg, NY 10962
snset . ative (845) 35}6500 * Fax (845) 359-6062

R.C. Soil & Water Conservation Dist.-Chairma E-mail - highwaydept@oraugetown.com

Member:

American Public Works Association NY Metro Chapter
NYS Association of Town Superintendents of Highways
Hwy. Superintendents’ Associatior of Rockland County

INTEROFFICE MEMO

November 29, 2018

TO: Cheryl Coopersmith, Chief Clerk g
FROM: James J. Dean, Superintendent of Highways( ; A /
RE: Brightview Senior Living Tappan Site Plan

Section 73.15, Blockl, Lot 10, R-80 zonis

Please be advised that this department has no objection for the release of the above referenced
bond.

JID: hw

HAMLETS: PEARL RIVER-BLAUVELTOORANGEBURG-TAPPAN-SPARK]lLﬂPALISADES°UPPER GRANDVIEW
4 CLEAN STREETS=CLEAN STREAMS




RECEIVED
OFFICE OF BUILDING, ZONIN G, PLANNING

ADMINISTRATION AND ENFORCEMENT DEC 19 2018
TOWN OFr ORANGETOWN ‘

20 GREENBUSH ROAD
ORANGEBURG, N.Y. 10962

=

TOWN OF ORANGETOW
LAND USE BOARDS

Jane Slavin, RA (845) 359.8410 Fax: (845) 359-852¢
Director

Date: December 10, 2018
To: Cheryl Coopersmith, Chief Clerk
Planning Board
From: Jane Slavin, RA , g}
Director O B.ZP.AE. /
Subject: Brightview Senior Living Site Plan PB #18-50

Recommendation to the Town Board to Release the Performance Bond
31 Hunt Road, Pear] River; 73.15/1/1 0; R-80 zoning district

Please be advised that this office has no jurisdiction over the release of the
Performance Bond.

JS
12/10/18

Page 1 of 1




PLANNING BOARD

TOWN OF ORANGETOWN
DATE: November 20, 2018
TO: Bruce Peters

James Dean

Rick Pakola

Jane Slavin

Rosanna Sfraga
FROM: Cheryl Coopersmith
RE: Release of the Performance Bond
Brightview Senior Living Tappan Site Plan
Section 73.15, Block 1, Lot 10, R-80 zoning district

A request has been made to the Planning Board for the release of the Brightview
Senior Living Site Plan Performance Bond, Tracking #16-12-73.15:01:10.

Please review your files and provide comments. | would like to schedule this
item on the December 12, 2018 Planning Board Meeting.

Thank you.

Attachments




Site Planning | Environmental Studies
Civil Engineering Entitlements
Landscape Architecture Construction Services

Land Surveying 3D Visualization

Transportation Engineering Laser Scanning

November 15, 2018

Chairman Thomas Warren

Town of Orangetown Planning Board
20 South Greenbush Road
Orangeburg, NY 10962

RE:  JMC Project 15012
Brightview Senior Living
3! Hunt Road
Town of Orangetown, NY

Bond Release

Dear Chairman Warren,

On behalf of Brightview Senior Living, we are requesting release of the attached Site Plan
Performance Bond in the amount of $359,040. The project has been completed and there are no
outstanding items open with the Town at this time.

If you have any questions or require additional information, please contact our office at (914) 273-
5225.

Sincerely,

JMC Planning Engineering Landscape Architecture & Land Surveying, PLLC
=}
s »

-
&,
@
i
/

Diegd Villareale: PE
Associate Principal

e

cc Mr, Ted Wies

PA201 5\ 501 ZMADMINVeWarren | 1-]5-201 8.doex

IMC Planning Engineering Landscape Architecture & Land Surveying, PLLC | JMC Site Development Consultants, LLC

120 BEDFORD ROAD | ARMONK, NY 10504 | 924.273.5225 | MAIL@IMCPLLC.COM | JMCPLLC.COM




Department of Environmental Management and Engineering
Town of Orangetown

é. uﬁi‘ Il:(h Route 303 Orangeburg New York 10962
T Tef: (845) 850-6502 » Fax: (845) 359-6951
DEC -1 2016 November 30, 2016
Planning Board
Town ofOrangetown TOW ORAN WN
1 Greenbush Road ND USE BOARDS

Orangeburg, New York 10962
Atin:  Cheryl Coopersmith, Chief Clerk

Re:  Performance Bond
Brightview Senior Living Site Plan Tracking #

-MM-Section:Block:Lot)
/Q“! "“?3'1 M’a i

Gentlemen:
The Department’s bonding requirements for the above c'aptionéd project are as follows;

ITEM o . COST

Iron Pins : S $ 450.00
As-Built drawings o L 21,600.00
Storm Drainage ) 6,850.00
Soil Erosion and Sediment Control 132,500.00
Sanitary Sewers 137,800.00

Sub-Total $§ 299.200.00

Administrative Close-out (15% of Sub Total) ~ §  44,880.00

Total Bond =§ 359,040.00

Inspection Fee:

(3% of Sub Total of original bond amount) $ 8,976.00
to be submiitted to this Department prior to onset of construetion.
Further, all bonds are to conform to current town regulations.

Sincerely,

7 7

cc:  Bldg. Dept.
Town Aftorney




LIBERTY MUTUAL INSURANCE COMPANY

AMOUNT: $359,040.00 BOND NO, 837069129

SITE PLAN
PERFORMANCE BOND

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS THAT WE, WBrightbiew .’ilake

Cappan, XU, & Maryland Limited Liabiity Company, having an address at 218 North
Charles Street, Suite 220, Baltimore, MD 21201, as “Principal”, and Liberty Mutual
Insurance Company, a Massachusetts corporation authorized to do business in the State of
New York, having an office at 175 Berkeley Street, Boston, MA 02116,

as “Surety,” are held and firmly bound unto the TOWN OF ORANGETOWN, a
municipal corporation of the State of New York, having its offices at 26 Orangebiirg
Road, Orangeburg, New York 10962, as “Obligee,” in the full and Jjust sum of Three
Hundred Fifty Nine Thousand, Forty Dollars and 00/100 DOLLARS ($359,040.00)
LAWFUL MONEY OF THE UNITED STATES, to the payment of which sum, well and
truly to be made, Principal and Surety bind themselves, their heits, exccutors,
administrators, legal representatives, successors and assigns, jointly and severally, firmly
by these presents.

WHEREAS, Principal has entered into an agreement with the Town of
Orangetown, as Obligee, guaranteeing that Principal will construct, install and complete
certain improvements in accordance with, and pursuant to, PB#16-14, as well as the
Town of Orangetown Department of Environmental Management and Engineerning
(DEME), and Town specifications and requirements, at a certain site known as, “31 Hunt
~Road” located in the hamlet of Orangeburg, Town of Orangetown, Rockland County,
New York and designated on the Official Tax Map of the Town of Orangetown as
Section 73.15, Block 1, Lot(s) 10; of which improvements shall be maintained and
completed on or before August 15, 2019,

A copy of the DEME calculations and improvements to be completed and which
. .the Principal is required to construct, install and/or maintain, along with a copy of the
Planning Board decisions requiring same are annexed hereto and incorporated herein as
part and parcel of this agreement by reference.

Surety hereby waives notice, or the right to receive notice, of any extension of
time which may be granted by Obligee.
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NOW, THEREFORE, THE CONDITION OF THIS OBLIGATION IS
SUCH, that if Principal shall carry out all terms of said agreement and perform all the
work as set forth herein, including but not limited to the construction, installation and
maintenance of the improvements set forth in the attachments hereto and the requirements
and/or approval of any Town agency having jurisdiction over the construction,
installation, inspection and/or maintainence of any such improvements, all within the
time set forth in said agreement and/or herein, then, upon, and only upon, the adoption of
a Resolution by the Obligee’s Town Board releasing Principal and Surety from its
oligations hereunder, this obligation shall be null and void; otherwise to remain in full
force and effect withstanding anything to the contrary set forth herein and/or in said
agreement.

SIGNED, SEALED AND DATED AS OF THIS 6th day of December, 2016.

WITNESS/ATTEST: PRINCIPAL:
Brightview Lake Tappan, LLC a Maryland
Limited Liability Company

_ By.__ . :
(Type Name and, if applicable, Title) David Carliner, Executive Vice President

SURETY:
Liberty Mutnal Insurance Company

/gznﬁ)%%éét . By, 11

(e Name and, iFapplicable, Title) Ny otery

Man%us&, Attorney-In-Fact
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[Acknowledgment within New York State - Principal]

STATEOF NEW YCRK )
)ss.:
COUNTY OF Monroe )

On the day of December, in the year 2016, before me, the undersigned, a
Notary Public in and for said state, personally appeared Charles L. Caranci, Jr., personally

known 0 me or proved t6 Tiie on the basis of satistactory evidence to be 1He individuak(s}
whose name(s) is/are subscribed to the within instrument and acknowledged to me that
he/she/they executed the same in his/her/their capacity(ies), and that by histher/their
signature(s) on the instrument, the individual(s), or the person or entity upon behalf of
which the individual(s) acted, executed the instrument.

My Commission Expires:

Notary Public
[Affix Notary Stamp or Seal]

[Acknowledgment within New York State - Surety]

STATE OF NEW YORK )

}ss.:
COUNTY OF Monroe )

On the 8" day of December, in the year 2016, before me, the undersigned, a
Notary Public in and for said state, personally appeared Nancy Mancuso, personally
known to me or proved to me on the basis of satisfactory evidence to be the individual(s)
whose name(s) is/are subscribed to the within instrument and acknowledged to me that
he/she/they executed the same in histher/their capacity(ies), and that by his/her/their
signature(s) on the instrument, the individual(s), or the person or entity upon behalf of
which the individual(s) acted, executed the instrument.

My Commission Expires: 3-25-2018 jZ/Q
. Notary Public
[Afitx Notary Stamp or Seal]

MEGAN J. SCHLUETER ~
Notary Publi¢, State of New York
Registration #015C6071921
Glualified In Monroe Coucgi

Commission Expires March 2h




[OUTSIDE NEW YORK STATE ACKNOWLEDGMENT
OF OFFICER OF CORPORATE SURETY]

STATEOF +“4it/

COUNTY OF fase Htincel

On the 4{» day of ¢, ;m <, inthe year of ZOQ'f: before me, the undersigned, a

Notary Public in and for State, personally appeared T 0 ™, far (i s , personally

ol b

known 1o me ot proved 10 me On the basis of satistactory evidence to be the individual Whose
name is subscribed instrument, who being by me duly sworn, did say that he/she
isthe Yeips pul ! ige Vaidesd of e idours i Lappan 1AL ,a
Fare ol { {.sh [y corporation and the corporation described in and which
executed the within instrument; that hie/she knows the seal of said corporation; that the seal
affixed to said instrument is such corporate seal; that it was affixed by authority of the Board of
Directors of said corporation; and that he/she signed his/her name thereto by like authority.

[k

A A A5 Tl R g
Notary Public

(Affix Notarial Seal of Stamp)

My Commission Expires:




THIS POWER OF ATTORNEY IS NOT VALID UNLESS [T IS PRINTED ON RED BACKGROUND. . . : . - . © -
© This | Power ofAﬂomey hml!s the acls of lhose named he;eln, and they have o aulhorlty io l:lnd the Company except it the manner andto the exlenlhereln alaled o
) - Do . Cos T Cemﬁ-le No 7421279 Lt

Amencan Fne and Casuatty Company '_ leerty Mutuat lnsurance Company
The Chio C_a_sua_lty !n_suranoe qupany o Wesl Amencan Insurance Company

POWER OF ATTORNEY

" KNOWN ALL PERSONS B‘( THESE PRESENTS Thammencan Fire & Casuaﬂy Company and The Ohlo Casually [nsurance Company ate wmnrahons duly organyzad under tne iaws of-' :
" the Stateof New Hainpshire, lival Liberty Mutual Insurance Company is a corporation duly ofganized under the faws of the Stale of Massachussils, and West American Insurance Company
s accrpc&ralzon duly organized Under the laws of the State of Indiana {herein collectively called the "Companles?), pursuani fo and by authority hereln $ét foriti, does hereby hame, conslitute”

. and appdint, Annetie Bnrodzlk' AnnetteM Smnh Antoch
: Mancnso : : ; :

. allgf, lhe city of - Flochester

CIN WITNESS WHEREOF this iner of Atfomey has been subscnbed by an avﬂmnzed officer or: Mﬁual nj the Gompan
: 2016

'Aihefetoihls 14th - dayoi JU‘Y

Gorasa‘ h; Jean Hess; Joyce M. Zlezm[a- Metant: Sch[ueter Mlchaels Anter Nancy

 state of 'nv j

‘each Indmduaiiy xf there be m-are ihaR one naiket 13 iru itd rawfulaltomey
y d all undenakfngs bgrids; recogn_ ances and other. Surefy obligations
sted by tha B ary nf Ehe Compames in Ihen v proper pexsons

-Not valid for mortgage, note, loan; letter of credit,.. . .-+~ |-

currency rate, interest rate or residual val,ue_‘guarantees. L

-ismfecjﬁpennsﬁ_-vmzn s

* Authorization — By unammous congent of Lhe Company’s Board nf Dsrentofs, the Company oonsents that facs i or mech cally reproduoed s!gnature of any asssstsnt secretazy ofthe”

© the same fosce and elfecl as Ihough ma nually ‘afftded.

Arfieican ua.andﬂasvatly.ﬂnmpany
_;The Ohso Castalty Insurance Company
. L:berty Miiual Insurancs Company :

;_‘:i?rnéncan Insurance Company

Dévid M. Céréy'./ Aés’isiaht s'ejcrei_‘a,ry

COUNTY OF MONTGOMERY -

On'this_14tn . dayof July 2016 befnfe me pefsonaliy appeafed Damd M Carey. whu acknon-dedged hzrnnelf to be lhe Assasianl Secreiary of Amencan Fue and'f .
_Casuslty Corpany, Liberly Muual lasurance Company, The' Ohio Casually Insurance Gompany, and West American Instirance Company, and that fre, as stfch helng aulhonzed 50 lo do,’{-
_execte the foregaing instrument for the purposés theréin mntajned by signing on behalf afthe corporahons by hirself asa duiy aulhunzﬂd ofﬁoer : - :

N WtTNESS WHEREOF 1 have herunte’ subscnbed my name and a!r xed my nntana[ seal al Plymouth Meeung, Pennsy!vanla on lhe day and year r st above wnlla L

COMF JONWEALTH OF PENNSYLVANM
I I * Notarial Seal

- Toresa Pastslfa, l\ntary Puibtic

* Piyaiduth Tevp., Montgamery County
My Cnmmnss'on Expites March 28, 2017

. Member, Papn sy‘h'an'a Asswa hon of Nutanes

Teresa Pastella; Note_ir_y Public -

Company, Libery Mutual Insurance Company, and WestAmencan Insuranoe Company whn:h resoluhons are fow i fll fome and nffect readmg a5 follows

respeciive powers of aftoney, shall have ful power to bind the Company by their signalure and execulion of an
executed such instruments shall be as bindmg as If signed by !.hn prasxdeat and a&(ested by the sacre[ary

Cemf“cate of Besignation - The P;esﬁent ofthe Campan’!. ling pursugit io 1113 Byiaws of the Company. aulhonzes Da\nd :
fact as may be necessary o acton behaff of the Company lo_make exseute, seal, ackno-.nedge_ ¢ delivir 35 surely an)
obigations. - ; I

fqatto make, axewte seal, aci«m‘.dedgei-
pursuance ofthese presen!s and shal[_". :

sof the Gompanres nave been afﬁxed-

This Puwer ofAtlomey is made and executed pursuant toand by alalhonty ofthe follm'nng By- laws and Amnonzauons o!Amencan Fue and Casually Company, The Ohxa Casua!ty insuranoe_-

ARTICLE IV~ OFFICERS Section 12. Powver of Aﬂo;ney Any officer ar ather official of he Corporabon aumonzed for mal purpose in wiiting by the Chanman ar| lhe Presn:lent and subyecl-
1o such fmitalion as the Cheirman of the President may presceibe, shalt appoint such atforneys-in-fac, as may be. necessary. (o 461 in behalf of the Corporation 1o make, exacute, sedl,.
acknowledge and deliver as surely any and all undedzkings, bonds, recognizances and olher surely obligations, Such alloreys-in-fact, stibject to the limitations set Tc-rih in fhelr respaciive.
" powrers of attomey, shall have full poser fo bind the' Corpicration by thieic signafuie and execulion of any s(ch instrumsits and to attach therslo tiia sedl of the Corpo:anon When so:
executed, such instruments shal! be as binding as if signed by the President and altested to &y the Secretary, Any power o¢ auffioitty grenied o dny tepresentalive or atloméy n;fact under,
i the' prowsmns of this article may be revoked at any lime by the Board the Chairman, the President or by the officer or officers. gran!:ng such power orguihodly; . :

ARTICLE Xt - Execution of Contracts SECTION 5. Surety Bonds and Undenakmgs Any afficer of lhe Company aulhunzed for Ihal purpnse in wriling by Ihe chalrman or lhe presudem ;
ang sutject to such limitations a¢ the chairman r the president may prescibe, shiefl appaint siich attomajs-ini-fact, as mray be necebsary t act in behalf of Ihe Compaay 1 maks, exécite,:
seal, ackrvddge snd deliver as surely any and al undertakings, bonds, recognizances and olher sufety oblsgahons Such altarneys-in-faiet subect fo the limitations ‘set forih in their-|
y such mslmments and fo aitach ihereto !he seal ofthe Company When 5Q.4

fdity of "t'ﬁis' 'ndwéf 'AEAttb}né

) Td conﬁri'n the Val

_1-610:832

!ani Sec;elary tn appmnt such allomey&m :

Y,
'_and alt undenakmgs‘ bonds recogmzanoes and othier surely ’

y call
:30 pm EST 'on any bus

day..

iness

00 am and 4

-8240 between 9

Company, whetever appearing upon 8 cerfified copy of any power of a[tomey issued by the’ Company in ccnnecnan vnlh surety bonds, shistl be valid and blndung upon lhe Company \-nLh k

Wes! American Tnsuraace Cempany do hereby cemfy that tha original po'..e; ef attomay of wmcn the foregbn g'ls a full, lme and cor [
Companies, Isin fulk force and effect and has siot been revoked. y

Firg and Casualiy Company, The Ohlo Casnal[y lnsurance Comp ny. Lbeny Mulual 1nswanae Ccrrnpany. and
y.of |he Po'.-.‘er of Auorney execuled by saxd

INTESTIMONY WHEREOF, | have hereun!o set my hand and affized the seals of said Cumpames n‘sﬁﬁ day of r)? C_() ﬂbé)‘@)’h . -. 20 Z fg l i

By;

Gregory W.'_Davgnpn'n, Assistant Sen_retaéy

LMS_ 12873 122013

L apfofsi0




LIBERTY MUTUAL INSURANCE COMPANY

Mutual. FINANCIAL STATEMENT — DECEMBER 31, 2015
SURETY
Assets Liabilities
Cash and Bank Deposits..........orermessomeee . §753,038,641 Unearmned Premiums . 56,380,520,311
*Bonds ~— .S GOVEMMEDL ....vvucrseereeeerssraoresssrennse 1,547,613446  Reserve for Claims and Claims EXpense..m s 16,917,138,677
*Other Bonds £1,088,162,545 Funds Held Uf]dj:r Reinsurance Treaties 210,794,503
: Reserve for Dividends to Policyholders. ... 358,033
*
Stocks wee BIIBIZOI3 o itonal Statutory Reserve oo 29,659,093
Real Estate...... 295,926,247 Reserve for Comtidssions, Taxes and
Agents’ Balances or Uncollected Premiums.......... 4.487,501,643 Other Liabilitics 2.780.478.276
Acerucd Iterest and RES v ccememmsermrnsnssnn 120,872,424 Total e - $26,527,948,893
Othor Admited Assot 14.190.266.527 SpechatSurptus Fundss o S67.800;94¢
O AT ASSES et - Capital SEOCK s v 10,000,000
Paid in Surplus.ae. e 8,820,183,823
Unassigned Surplus.....co..ccuevenen. 6,908,192,846
Total Admitied Assets... v escesres S v 342,343, 216,506 Surplus to POlEYNOMIBES coeveusyereesesvesissrearrenes 15815267.613
Total Liabilities a0d SUFPRIS vvvemnsnsssmennonnnn 842,343,2 16,508

* Bonds are stated at amortized or investment value; Stocks at Association Market Values,
The foregoing financial information is taken from Liberty Mutual Insurance Company's financial
statement filed with the state of Massachusetts Department of Insurance.

1, TIM MIKOLAJEWSKI, Assistant Secretary of Liberty Mutual Insurance Company, do hereby certily that the foregoing is a frue, and
correct statement of the Asscts and Liabilities of said Corporation, as of December 31, 2013, to the best of my knowledge and belief,

IN WITNESS WHEREQF, | have hereunto set my hand and affixed

March, 2016.

S-1282LMICTa X116

the seal of said Corporation at Seatile, Washington, this 15th day of

TRNO g

Assistant Secretary




PB#16-76: Brightview Senior Living Site Plan — Recommendation to the
Town Board to Establish the Value and Term of the Performance Bond

Town of Orangetown Planning Board Decision
December 14, 2016

Page tof 2
TO! Donald Brenner, 4 Independence Avenue, Tappan,
_ New York
FROM: Town of Orangetown Planning Board
RE: Brightview Senior Living Tappan Site Plan: The application of

Shelter Development LL.C, applicant for Hegarty Homes, ownet, fora
Recommendation to Establish the Value and Term of the Performance
Bond to the Orangetown Town Board at a site to be known as “Brightview
Senior Living Lake Tappan Site Plan™, In accordance with Article 16 of the
Town Law of the State of New York, the Land Development Regulations of the
Town of Orangetown, Chapter 21A of the Code of the Town of Orangetown. The
site is located at 31 Hunt Road, Pearl River, Town of Orangetown, Rockland
County, New York, and as shown en the Orangetown Tax Map as Section 73.15,
Block 1, Lot 10; in the R-80 zoning district.

Thomas Warren recused himself from the proceedings of the meeting.

Heard by the Planning Board of the Town of Orangetown at a meeting held

Wednesday, December 14, 2018, at which time the Board made the following
determinaticns: '

Donald Brenner appeared and lestified for the applicant.

The Board received the following communications:

1. Project Review Committee Repori dated December 7, 2016.

2. An interdepartmental memorandum from the Office of Building, Zoning,
Planning Administration and Enforcement, Town of Crangetown, signed by
John Giardiello, P.E., Director, dated December 14, 2016.

3. An Interdepartmental memorandum from the Department of Environmental
Management and Engineering (DEME), Town of Orangetown, signed by
Bruce Peters, P.E., dated November 30, 2016.

4, A capy of the Brightview Senior Living Tappan Site Plan Decision; PB#16-14,
Finai Site Plan Approval Subject to Conditions, dated March 23, 2016.

The Board reviewed the submitted information. The hearing was then open fo
the Public.

There being no one to be heard from the Public, a motion was made to close the
Public Hearing portion of the mesting by Michasi Mandel and seconded by
Bruce Bond and carried as follows: Kevin Garvey, Chairman, aye;

Bruce Bond, Vice Chairman, aye; Michae! Mandel, aye; Wiliam Young, aye;
Robert Dell, aye; Thomas Warren, recused and Siephen Sweenegy, aye.

RECOMMENDATION: In view of the foregoing, the Planning Board
Recommends to the Orangetown Town Board that the value and term of the
Performance Bond be in accordance with the Interdepartmental memorandum
from the Department of Environmental Managemant and Engineering (DEME),
Town of Orangetown, signed by Bruce Peters, P.E,, c‘l_atgc_iwl\l”o“\!gmber 30, 2016.

B i )
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PB#16-76: Brightview Senior Living Site Plan ~ Recommendation to the
Town Board tc Establish the Value and Term of the Performance Bond

Town of Orangetown Planning Board Decision
December 14, 2016
Page 2 of 2

The term of the Performance Bond shall not exceed two (2) years as set forth in
Section 21A-10 of the Town of Orangetown Town Code, which shall be on or
before December 14, 2018, and Subject to the Following Conditions:

ITEM COST

Iron Pins $ 450.00
As-Built Drawings % 21,600.00
Storm Drainage $ 6,850.00

Soil Erosion & Sadiment Control $ 132,500.00

Sanitary Sewers $ 137,800.00

Sub-Total $ 299,200.00
Administrative Close-ouf

{15% of Sub-Total) $  44,880.00
Total $ 359,040.00
Inspection Fee; $  8,976.00

{3% of Sub Total of Bond Amount to be submitted & DEME prior fo onset of
construction)

The foregoing Resoiution was made and moved by Michael Mandel and
seconded by Bruce Bond and carried as follows: Kevin Garvey, Chairman,

aye; Bruce Bond, Vice Chairman, aye; Michael Mandel, aye; William Young, aye;
Robert Deli, aye; Thomas Warren, recused, and Stephen Sweeney, aye.

The Clerk of the Board is hereby authorized, directed and empowered o sign this

RECOMMENDATION and file a certified copy in the Office of ihe Town Clerk and
this Office of the Planning Board.

Dated: December 14, 2016
Cheryl Coopersmith W C@e@ﬂ
Town of Orangetown Planning Board

R v
R b detas o,

341440 SYNTTS NABL
TLZiUd BTN 2
HAOLTORVE 40 HASL

it b i man A A TR adTpenf




PBi#18-50: Brightview Senior Living' Site Plan — Recommendation to the
Town Board to Release the Performance Bond _

Town of Orangetown Planning Board Recommendation
December 12, 2018

Page 1 of 2

TO: ‘Diego Villareale, JMC Site Development Consultants, LLC, 120
Bedford Road, Armonk, New York 10504

FROM: Town of Orangetown Planning Board

RE: Brightview Senior Living Performance Bond: The application of

Diego Villareale, JMC, applicant for Brightview Senior Living Tappan, owner, for
a Recommendation to the Town Board to Release the Performance Bond at a
site known as “Brightview Senior Living Performance Bond”, in accordance
with Article 16 of the Town Law of the State of New York, the Land Development
Regulations of the Town of Orangetown. The site is located at 31 Hunt Road,
Pearl River, Town of Orangetown, Rockland County, New York, and as shown on
the Orangetown Tax Map as Section 73.15, Block 1, Lot 10 in the R-80 zoning
district.

Heard by the Planning Board of the Town of Orangetown at a meeting held
Wednesday, December 12, 2018, at which time the Board made the following
determinations: ; '

Diego Villareale appeared and testified.

The Board received the following communications:

1. Project Review Committee Report dated December 5, 2018.

2. An Interdepartmental memorandum from the Office of Building, Zoning,
Planning Administration and Enforcement, Town of Orangetown, sighed by
Jane Slavin, R.A., AlA, Director, dated December 10, 2018.

3. An Interdepartmental memorandum from the Department of Environmental
Management and Engineering (DEME), Town of Orangetown signed by
Eamon Reilly, P.E., Commissioner, dated December 4, 2018, and from the
Highway Department, signed by James Dean, Superintendent of Highways,
dated December 5, 2018. '

4. An interdepartmental memorandum from the Town of Orangetown Highway
Department signed by James Dean Superintendent of Highways, dated
November 29, 2018.

5. A letter from Diego Villareale, P.E., JMC Site Development Consultants, dated
November 15, 2018.

6. An Interdepartmental memorandum from the Department of Environmental
Management and Engineering (DEME), Town of Orangetown signed by
Bruce Peters, P.E., dated November 30, 2016.

7. A copy of Performance Bond #837069129, in the amount of $359,040.00.
8. A copy of PB #16-76, Recommendation to the Town Board to Establish the
Value and Term of the Performance Bond; Brightview Senior Living Site Plan,
dated December 14, 2016.



PB#18-50: Brightview Senior Living Site Plan — Recommendation to the
Town Board to Release the Performance Bond

Town of Orangetown Planning Board Recommendation
December 12, 2018
Page 2 of 2

The Board reviewed the submitted information. The hearing was then opened to
the Public.

‘There being no one to be heard from the Public, a motion was made to close the
Public Hearing portion of the meeting by Bruce Bond and second by

Michael Mandel and carried as follows: Thomas Warren, Chairman, aye;

William Young, Vice Chairman, aye; Michael Mandel, aye; Blythe Yost, aye;
Stephen Sweeney, aye; Robert Dell, aye; Kevin Garvey, absent and

Bruce Bond, aye.

RECOMMENDATION: In view of the foregoing, the Planning Board
Recommended to the Town of Orangetown Town Board to Release the
Performance Bond.

The foregoing Resolution was made and moved by Bruce Bond and second by
Michael Mandel and carried as follows: Thomas Warren, Chairman, aye;
William Young, Vice Chairman, aye; Michael Mandel, aye; Blythe Yost, aye;
Stephen Sweeney, aye; Robert Dell, aye; Kevin Garvey, absent and

Bruce Bond, aye.

The Clerk of the Board is hereby authorized, directed and empowered to sign this
RECOMMENDATION and file a certified copy in the Office of the Town Clerk and
this Office of the Planning Board.

Dated: December 12, 2018
Cheryl Coopersmith
Chief Clerk Boards and Commissions.
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Phone 845-359-2210 December 19, 2018 Tz 845.359.8070

Commissioner Charles H. Vezzetti
Orangetown Sanitation Comimission
Rockland County Highway Department
23 New Hempstead Road

New City, NY 10956

Re:  Residential Garbage Haulers
Town on Orangetown
Our File No. 18-1394-8

Dear Commissioner Vezzetti:

The licensed garbage haulers of the Town have provided excellent and continuous service to the
residents of the Town for over fifty years. The haulers have not received an increase for their
services since 2011, even though the cost of operation and maintenance has substantially

increased.

To be more specific in this time period:

Item Increase in Cost
Labor 14%
Workers Compensation 49%

Auto and CL Insurance 66%
Health Insurance 71%
Equipment 25%

Part 21% to 42%
Shop Labor 17%

To offset the increase in cost of operation, the carters are requesting an increase of $3/month.

Present Charge - 201 8' 27.00/month
New Charge - 2019 30.00/month !

N

Bills are sent to the users January 1, 2019. Therefore, the haulers are requesting a meeting as



Doncld Brenner, PE., LLB.

Commissioner Charles H. Vezzetti December 19, 2018
Re: Residential Garbage Haulers Page 2 of 2

soon as possible to review and approve their the request and then forward your recommendation

to the Town Board.

Due to the time restraints, a request to the Town Board to schedule a “Special Meeting” to

approve the recommendation this year would be appreciated.

"Very truly yours,:

Donald Brenner

DB/jk
cc: Orangetown Residential Haulers

Z:A\Docs\l - Client\1394-8 - Orangetowa Solid Waste - 2018 Negotiations\Vezzetti Letter 1394-8 11.19.18 final.wpd
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Tz 8453598070

Phone 845-359-2210
MEMORANDUM
TO: Sanitation Commission Members
FROM: Donald Brenner, P.E., LL.B.
DATE: December 19, 2018
RE: Meeting of December 19, 2018
Request for Rate Increase
(a) Official letter to the Commissioner
b) Back-up material for Mid-Hudson Mark Inc.
(© Back-up material from insurance provider (George M. Cemas, Inc.)

@

Back-up material - Keevily/Spero N.Y.S. Insurance Fund Workers Compensation



Mid-Hudson Mack Inc.
135 Neelytown Road Moritgoimery; NY 12549
Phone: (845).457-7000 Fax: (845) 457-7042
Email: MHM@Trontiernet.net Website: winw.midhudsonmack.com

November 2, 2018

Robert Hiep

Hiep Sanitation

22 Snake Hill Road
West Nyack, NY 10994

Dear Mr, Hiep,

In answer te your inquiry about cost increases from 2011 to present, | have researched and have the following
information for you.

The cost of sanitation equipment has increased about 20-25% since 2011, due to added emissions
componerits, electronics, cost of materials, and factary labor costs. Except for emissions, bodies have similar
incteases for the same reasons.

The cost 6f Mack, Hiho & Isuzu parts have increased from 21-42%. Each manufacturer has two inéreases per
year with between 3-6% each increases. ‘

The shop labor rate at Mid-Hudson Mack Inc. has changed from $114.00 per hour to.$133.35 per hour over the
same period. That equals a 17% increase.

Resjpectfully‘ Sybmitted,

L 14

Tom Flatley

General Manager
Mid-Hudsen Mack inc.
135 Neelytown Road

. Montgomery, NY 12549
845-457-7000-ex 1026




GEORGE M. COMAS, INC

73 JEFFERSON AVE. WESTWOOD, N.J. 07675
PHONE: 201-666-4011 / FAX: 201-666-9722

October 31, 2018

Robert Hiep
Rockland Waste
Robert & Hiep Sanitation

Re: Insurance Rate Increase
Dear Mr. Hiep

Attached you will find a spread sheet that illustrates the cost of insurance with
respeets to Commercial Auto. We started at 2010 moving forward using the
newest truck to correspond with the policy year. As you ean see rates have
been steadily increasing since 2010 to current. The cost over the 8 years shows
a 66% increase in cost.

We have had your account in several different carriers over the years. It is not
easy to place Solid Waste & Recycling accounts. Many companies enter into
the market place, and pull out just as fast. We have been insuring Carting
Companies since 1955. We do it on a national level not just in NY.

This is only one line of Insurance, we have illustrated. I am positive the NY
State Insurance Fund has increased their rates as well, on workmen’s comp
Insurance too.

If you need additional information please eall.

Regards 7

Matthew J Comas



KEEVILY |SPERO WHITELAW &

insurance services

October, 30 2018

Mr. Robert Hiep
Robert Hiep, Inc.

22 Snake Hill Road

PO Box 220

West Nyack, NY, 10994

Re:  New York State Insurance Fund Workers® Compensation Rates From 2011 to 2018
NYSIF Policy Number: 1037 412-2

Dear Robert:

NYSIF has been your workers” compensation insurance carrier since 3/26/1992. Keevily has
been your workers® compensation insurance broker since 1999.

Per your request, The main workers’ compensation class code on your NYSIF policy is:

| 9403 | GARBAGE ASHES OR REFUSE COLL&DVRS-U |

The NYSIF rate for class code 9403 which was used on your renewal policy in 2011 was $12.74
per hundred dollars of payroll.

The NYSIF rate for class code 9403 which was used on your renewal policy this year was $19.00
per hundred dollars of payroll.

Please advise if more information is required.
Sincerely,
Brian@(il&w

Senior Account Manager

500 Mamaroneck Ave Harrison, NY 10528 « P 800 523-5516 P 914 381-5511 F 914 381-1134 « keevily.com
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THE CHATRMAN: All right. We'll call
the meeting to order.

THE CLERK: ©Okay. 5:33. The meeting
is called to order.

Roll call.

Skip Vezzetti, Chairman?

THE CHAIRMAN: Here.

THE CLERK: Bill Beckman?

MR. BECKMAN: Here.

THE CLERK: Fred Chadwick?

MR. CHADWICK: Here.

THE CLERK: Chris Huber?

MR. HUBER: Here.

THE CLERK: John McCullough? Absent.

Rick Pakocla?

MR. PAKOLA: Here.

THE CHAIRMAN: Rick, would you --

MR. PAKOLA: Absolutely.

I suggest that we introduce two
exhibits, to be begin with. We'll call them
Commission's Exhibit Number 1, which is the
Petition, Mr. Brenner, and I believe that
the Commission has to vote on every exhibit.

THE CHAIRMAN: All right. A motion to

Rockland and Orange Reporting
rowork@courtreportingny.com - (845) 634-4200
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accept the exhibit.

MR. BECKMAN: Exhibit Number 17

MR. PAKOLA: Yes,.

MR. BECKMAN: I'll move Exhibit
Number 1. Which is which one?

MR. PAKOLA: That is the actual
Petition that Mr. Brenner Jjust filed.

THE CLERK: From Mr. Brenner presented,
ves.

MR. BECKMAN: That's the two-page
letter?

THE CHAIRMAN: Yes.

THE CLERK: Yes.

MR. PAKOLA: Correct.

MR. BRENNER: Which I have a
modification. Do you want the mcdification?

MR. PAKOLA: When you —--

MR. BRENNER: Okay.

MR. PAKOLA: -- testify, you can do
that, Mr. Brenner.

MR. BRENNER: All right.

MR. PAKOLA: And then, as Commission
Exhibit 2, I believe that Ms. Jahnes has a

copy of the Affidavit of Publication.

Rockland and Orange Reporting
rowork@courtreportingny.com - (845) 634-4200
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THE CLERK: Yes, I do.

MR. PAKOLA: We'll introduce that as
Commission Exhibit Number 2.

MR. CHADWICK: 1'll second.

THE CHAIRMAN: Motion, second.

MR. CHADWICK: Second.

THE CHAIRMAN: All in favor?

(Response of aye given.)

THE CHAIRMAN: All right. Mr. Brenner,
would you like to make your presentation?

MR. BRENNER: Surely. Okay.

MR. PAKOLA: And, Mr. Brenner, according
to the Town Code, you have to be under oath.
Would you mind raising your right hand?

MR. BRENNER: No problem. No problem.

MR. PAKOLA: Raise your right hand. Do
you swear that the evidence you're about to
give, today, will be the truth, the whole
truth and nothing but the truth, so help you
God?

MR. BRENNER: I do.

Want to sit, Ken?

MR. KEN HIEP: Sure.

THEE CHAIRMAN: Maybe, we should

Rockland and Orange Reporting
rowork@courtreportingny.com - (845) 634-4200




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

www.courtreportingny.com

Proceedings
identify --

MR. BRENNER: Yes, sir.

THE CHATIRMAN: -— Mr. Hiep.

MR. KEN HIEP: Ken Hiep.

MR. PAKOLA: Are you going to testify,
as well?

MR. KEN HIEP: I don't believe so.

MR. PAKOLA: Okay.

MR. BRENNER: When I said there was a
modification, we had thought that this
Petition was gonna be, earlier. I Jjust made
a slight modification. The first part is,
exactly, the same, but the only thing what
we're here for is just a change in the rate,
which is $27.00 a month, right now, to
$30.00 a month and I'm, also, reqgquesting,
due to the time situation, I would request
that the Town Board to schedule a special
meeting to approve the recommendation, this
year. It would be appreciated, that being
that those go out, the 1Ist of the year, and
will, financially, harm my client if we had
to wait three months cause it's based on a

three-month budget. I did speak with the

Rockland and Orange Reporting
rowork@courtreportingny.com - (845) 634-4200




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

www.courtreportingny.com

Proceedings
Supervisor and the Supervisor seemed to
refer or he, actually, said that if the
Board asked for it, he will try and
accommodate them.

MR. PAKOLA: So, Mr. Brenner, do you
want to submit into evidence the amended
Petition?

MR. BRENNER: Yes, I do.

THE CHATIRMAN: All right.

MR. PAKOLA: The Board can vote on
that.

THE CHAIRMAN: All those —-- Well, a
motion to accept?

MR. BECKMAN: MotTion to accept the
modified Petition and it's calling for only
one year, '19, going from 27, the current
number, up to $30.00; is that correct?

MR. BRENNER: That 1s correct.

MR. BECKMAN: Okay.

MR. PAKOLA: And we'll call that
Petitioner's Exhibit Number 1.

MR. BRENNER: Then, if you notice, I,
also, include a memorandum in the Petition,

that being backup material from Mid-Hudson

Rockland and Orange Reporting
rowork(@courtreportingny.com - (845) 634-4200
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Mack Truck. That pretty much establishes
the fact that the cost of equipment and the
cost of labor has increased, tremendously,
way over and above what we put in the
Petition. We just wanted to give you the
backup material since my client uses Mack
Truck in terms of the trucks that he has.

The second piece of evidence that you
have there is a backup material from an
insurance provider, George M. Comas, with
Hiep, tcoc, again. It shows that there's
been, over the eight-year period, a
66 percent increase in the cost of
insurance.

And the third thing I have for you is
the Workmen's Comp situation where he, too,
has shown Workmen's Comp has gone up from
$12.74 in 2011 to $19.00 now.

S0, pretty much, between labor, between
cost of equipment, cost of repairing
equipment, I think that's what we think is a
very fair increase from the year 2011.

MR. BECKMAN: I would just like to add,

I see a 71 percent Health increase, as well.

Rockland and Orange Reporting
rowork{@courtreportingny.com - (845) 634-4200
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S50, you supply Health as part of the package
to all your workers?

MR. KEN HIEP: We used to only give it

THE CHATIRMAN: Wait a second. You
haven't been sworn in.

MR. KEN HIEP: Oh, I'm sorry.

THE CHAIRMAN: If you're going to give
testimeny.

MR. KEN HIEP: All right.

MR. PAKCLA: Why don't you raise your
right hand? Do you swear that the evidence
you're about to give to be the truth, the
whole truth and nothing but the truth, so
help you God?

MR. KEN HTEP: I do.

MR. PAKOLA: And just state your name
for the record.

MR. KEN HIEP: Ken Hiep.

We now have to give insurance for all
the helpers, also. So not only did it go
up, now we have to give it to everybody.

MR. BECKMAN: Everybody gets it now?

MR. KEN HIEP: Yes. Yes.

Rockland and Orange Reporting
rowork@courtreportingny.com - (845) 634-4200
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MR. BECKMAN: And that's prior, under
the last agreement we had with you, you
never had to give the health --

MR. KEN HIEP: Right.

MR. BECKMAN: -- insurance to
everybody?
MR. KEN HIE?P: Yeah. Not that —- We

did it to drivers at our own will, but now
we have to. You have to give insurance to
everybody.

MR. BECKMAN: I understood, the first
time.

MR. KEN HIEP: We're, basically,
getting hit by every angle. You guys know.
We have enough time., How many times have I
been here for an increase? We need it,
desperately.

MR. BECKMAN: Next question that I have
is: What's "Part"? It says 21 to 42.
What's "Part" mean?

THE CHAIRMAN: Parts? Is it Parts?

MR. KEN HIEP: It's parts for trucks.

MR. BECKMAN: Parts for a car, okay.

MR. KEN HIEP: For the trucks.

Rockland and Orange Reporting
rowork@courtreportingny.com - (845) 634-4200
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MR. BECKMAN: Part-time labor --

MR. BRENNER: No, nc. Trucks.

MR. BECKMAN: Ckay.

MR. KEN HIEP: Parts on the trucks.

MR. BECKMAN: Okay.

MR. KEN HIEP: There should be an "s"
on it.

THE CHAIRMAN: Anything else,
Mr. Brenner?

MR. BRENNER: We're open to questions.

THE CHAIRMAN: All right. Any Members
of the Board would want more time to review
this?

MR. CHADWICK: I'm just looking through
it, right now. I'm looking through it.

MR. HUBER: I do not have any
questions.

MR. PAKOLA: And, Mr. Brenner, do you
have a copy for me?

MR. BRENNER: I didn't give you one?

MR. PAKOLA: I didn't get one.

MR. BRENNER: ©Ch, that's not nice of
me.

Good.

Rockland and Orange Reporting
" rowork@courtreportingny.com - (845) 634-4200
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MR. PAKOLA: Thank you.

MR. BECKMAN: Just go over that.

MR. HUBER: T think T do have a
question.

THE CHAIRMAN: All right.

MR. HUBER: TIn this one letter, here,
it says 1t went up 20, 25 percent. Did you
have 1t listed less on the first sheet? Are
you gonna keep the prices the same as what
it was in the increase?

MR. BRENNER: Um, ckay. We're talking
about the language. We're talking about
which one?

MR. HUBER: Well, there was one in here
that it's changed. The one that you said in
the beginning changed the numbers from 20 to
25 percent.

MR. BECKMAN: The cost cf the
sanitation equipment.

MR. HUBER: FEquipment, 1s that what
you —-—

MR. BRENNER: ©No. No. The change that
I made on the Petiticn was done for a

five-year period. We're now just asking

Rockland and Orange Reporting
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over the course c¢f one year. That's,
primarily, the change that was made.

MR. HUBER: Okavy.

THE CHAIRMAN: This - this letter from
Mid-Hudson, that's, simply, comparative?

So, you're comparing it to the --

MR. KEN HIEP: From --

MR. BRENNER: The time pericd.

MR. KEN HIEP: -- from 2011 --

THE CHAIRMAN: Yeah.

MR. KEN HIEP: -- to now.

MR. BECKMAN: So, the Equipment is at
25 percent?

MR. KEN HIEP: Yes. It's gone up,

25 percent.

MR. BRENNER: Okay. So, I think what
everybody's asking is: Sanitation Eguipment
increased 20, 25 percent?

MR. KEN HIEP: That's true.

MR. BRENNER: That's 25 percent; right?

MR. CHADWICK: In seven vyears.

MR. KEN HIEP: This is what I'm talking
about,

THE CHAIRMAN: Yeah.

12
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MR. CHADWICK: So, 1it's only like
3 percent every vear, give or take, and you
got a raise in 2012.

MR. BRENNER: Two thousand --

MR. KEN HTIEP: Lesser.

MR. BRENNER: 2011.

MR. KEN HIEP: Not that.

THE CLERK: '11 was the last raise.

MR. KEN HIEP: Yes.

MR. BECKMAN: Correct?

MR. KEN HIEP: T think the last time --

MR. BECKMAN: '11 or '127

MR. KEN HIEP: -- we, all, got a
substantial raise was about 2004 for 30.
It was a long time ago. My records den't go
back that far.

MR. BECKMAN: Karen, 1s this something
you provided us?

THE CLERK: I put them, together, yeah.

MR. BECKMAN: Okay. This is a pay—no
schedule?

THE CLERK: That gets used for
comparison with the other towns.

MR. BECKMAN: Right.

13
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THE CLERK: Okay.

MR. BECKMAN: So, Clarkstown, their
current rate?

THE CLERK: Is 25.08, which is they put
it's paid in taxes.

MR. BECKMAN: Right.

THE CLERK: I wasn't comparing apples
to apples cause every town 1s doling 1t, a
little bit different.

THE CHAIRMAN: Right. So.

MR. BECKMAN: 25.08 is paid through
their taxes?

THE CLERK: That's paid through the
taxes.

MR. BECKMAN: And it includes Bulk.
And that's their current rate and —--

MR. PAKOLA: No. No.

MR. BECKMAN: -- that's pickup?

THE CLERK: It doesn't include Bulk?
Cause the information I got from --

MR. KEN HIEP: 25, rate, plus $4.00.

MR. CHADWICK: Plus $4.00.

MR. PAKOLA: But let me suggest that,

maybe, the way to go about this is to hand

Rockland and Orange Reporting
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this to the witness and he can talk about
whether he agrees or if he has knowledge of
that.

MR. BECKMAN: Yes, that would be good.

MR. KEN HIEP: 1In Clarkstown, this is
just the garbage. Bulk is separate.

THE CLERK: That's a separate? 407

MR. KEN HIEP: It's $4.00.

A VOICE: $4.00 a month?

THE CLERK: I got -- I was getting -- I
got from them: Garbage is 168 for the first
can, 88 for an additiconal can and Bulk is
$45.00, additionally. So, I put that all,
together, divided it by 12 cause it's
monthly, ves.

MR. PAKOLA: And, just so we're making
the record, what we're referring to is in
proposed Commission Exhibit Number 3. Can
we vote on whether we can admit this?

THE CHATRMAN: Can we admit?

MR. BECKMAN: 1I'1ll admit it. 1I'11 wvote
for it.

MR. CHADWICK: 1I'll seccnd 1it.

THE CLERK: This, yeah, this is the

Rockland and Orange Reporting
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problem with this is —--

THE CHATIRMAN: All in favor?

THE CLERK: =-- nothing is equal, like
everything, with what we do.

THE CHAIRMAN: Right.

MR. PAKOLA: Could we have -- 1s there
a vote?

THE CHAIRMAN: Yes. All in favor.

MR. PAKQOLA: Commission Exhikbit 3, if
we could have the witness just go through,
line-by-line.

MR. BECKMAN: Well, Karen - Karen,
let's just repeat that, Line Number 1, how
you got that 25.087?

THE CLERK: That number came from the
garbage pickup. This is from the Commission
of Clarkstown --

MR. BECKMAN: Right.

THE CLERK: -- 168 for the first can,
88 for an additicnal can. Seniocrs,
Low-Income, 78, first can; 41 for each
additional. Then she put in Recycling,
which this is not inclusive of that.

So, Bulk is 45. That's in addition to

16
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it. So, when you add that up, it comes to
$301.00. So, you divide that by 12, comes
up with 25.08, but then she's got a Leaf
Pickup in there. 3So, it's not -- there's
not comparison on it.

MR. BECKMAN: Okay. That's not apples
and oranges.

THE CLERK: Exactly.

THE CHAIRMAN: Yes.

THE CLERK: So, this is the best -— the
guesstimate, I could come up with based on
the information I gotl

MR. BECKMAN: Why don't you just
continue, Stony Point? 1 see that's 33.50.

THE CLERK: Stony Point was rather easy
because that one --

MR. KEN HIEP: Tt's similar to you.

THE CILERK: Yes, it's similar to us.
S50.

MR. KEN HIEP: Except it's curbside.

THE CLERK: 1It's curbside. 100 pounds
cf garbage, twice a week, including Bulk.

MR. BRENNER: They service --

THE CLERK: Right.

Rockland and Orange Reporting
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MR. BRENNER: -- to the house.

MR. KEN HIEP: Haverstraw —--

THE CLERK: And it's --

MR. KEN HTEP: -- I don't know how
Haverstraw came up --

THE CLERK: Haverstraw —--

MR. BECKMAN: Haverstraw, there's a lot
of stores on that. The Village cf
Haverstraw 1is on a contract.

MR. PAKOLA: EKEveryone, I just spoke to
the court repcorter and, with everyone
speaking at the same time, it's very
difficult. Yeah. So, one person at a time
so she can make sure everything gets taken
down.

MR. BECKMAN: So, let's go tec Stony
Pocint and ask.

THE CHATRMAN: All right. Now, Stony
Point, that's, essentially, getting the same
service except that it's curbside pickup?

MR. KEN HIEP: Correct.

THE CHAIRMAN: And, Haverstraw, can you
explain? You know, are you familiar with --

MR. KEN HIEP: I don't —-

Rockland and Orange Reporting
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THE CHAIRMAN: -- their service?

MR. KEN HIEP: I do The Village of
Haverstraw. They pay a lot c¢f money. It's
very very heavy garbage. There's a lot of
people in each dwelling.

THE CHAIRMAN: Right.

MR. KEN HIEP: They pay a lot of money,
but, otherwise, on the number, it's very
confusing. It's two-family, three-family.
It's all over the place. It's like one
nurber, we just sort of divide up on,

Mr. Chairman. It's very hard to compare
apples.

THE CHAIRMAN: How about this: Do you
know if there's a difference between the
villages and the town?

MR. KEN HIEP: Yes. Yes. Village is -
is Downtown Haverstraw.

To be honest with you, guys, Stony
Point is your closest town like yourself.

Tt is, privately, paid. It's not paid in
your taxes. You kncw, it's the most
similar.

MR. BECKMAN: And it includes Bulk
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Pickup?

THE CLERK: I'm sorry. It doesn't
include Bulk Pickup.

MR. KEN HIEP: No?

THE CLERK: Bulk Pickup's the Highway
Department. That's just for appliances.

MR. BECKMAN: That's only —--

MR. KEN HIEP: Where are you talking
about?

THE CLERK: This is Stony Point.

MR. BECKMAN: Stony Point.

THE CLERK: They pick up appliances,
the Highway Department, but you -- but the
Garbage will pick up Bulk. So, that is
included.

MR. KEN HIEP: Yeah, I'm not sure.

MR. BECKMAN: And then tell me where
you got the $27.00 Ramapo number from.

THE CLERK: Well, the Ramapo number is
based on -- they're just stating they're
doing it, 26 for the first year, that's
2016. 2017 was 26. 2018 was for Year -
Year 3, and it's in the taxes. Um, they

only pick up one to two and three-family
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houses. Wasn't clear if Bulk was included.
It was hard to get the informaticn to be,
exactly, like our infcormation.

THE CHAIRMAN: All right.

THE CLERK: Because there's a lot of
villages in Ramapo, as well.

THE CHAIRMAN: Oh, yeah. You're
familiar with Ramapo at all?

MR. KEN HIEP: No.

THE CHAIRMAN: Okay. I don't know
whether they pick up Bulk there or not.

MR. BECKMAN: Well, in the Village of
Spring Valley, I know that that's done
through the Solid Waste Authority.

MR. KEN HIEP: Yeah.

THE CHAIRMAN: Right.

MR. BECKMAN: Okay.

MR. KEN HIEP: So does Hav -- so does
the Village of Haverstraw.

MR. BECKMAN: Village of Haverstraw 1is
done through the Solid Waste Authority and I
know a couple of the other villages are done
through the Solid Waste Authority.

MR. KEN HIEP: Yeah.
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MR. BECKMAN: So, I don't know what's
really comparable other than Stony Point.

THE CHAIRMAN: Steony Point.

MR. BECKMAN: The most comparable.

THE CLERK: Yeah. That was, basically,
was the easiest one.

THE CHAIRMAN: Okay.

THE CLERK: That was cone of the apples-
to-apples comparisons - Stony Point.

THE CHAIRMAN: Okay. Well, it gives us
a rough idea for a comparison, at any rate.

Anybody like to say anything or ask any
other questions?

MR. BECKMAN: I don't have any other
questions.

THE CHAIRMAN: Right?

MR. BECKMAN: 1If there are no other
questions, I think we should just move to go
into executive session.

MR. CHADWICK: Yeah.

MR. PAKCLA: Well, actually, there's
some other thing. Oh, I do have a gquestiocon,
if I can ask.

THE CHAIRMAN: Oh, certainly.
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MR. PAKOLA: Mr. Brenner, I noted that
these attachments to your Petition, they
relate to one company. To your knowledge or
either witness, what's -- the numbers that
you quoted, are those consistent throughout
the industry with the other carters?

MR. KEN HIEP: I would suppose so. I
would suppose so. I mean everybody's doing
it, the same way.

MR. PAKOLA: Because, again, this
Commissicn is going to recommend it for
everyone.

MR. KEN HIEP: Yeah, just I'm sure
everyone would agree.

MR. PAKOLA: Okay. And, Mr. Brenner,
do you represent other companies or just --

MR. BRENNER: 1 just represent the
other companies, too. 1 do.

MR. PAKOLA: You do?

MR. BRENNER: Yes, T do.

MR, PAKOLA: So, to your knowledge,
these numbers are reflective?

MR. BRENNER: They do.

MR. PAKOLA: Okay. So, that is

Rockland and Orange Reporting
rowork@courtreportingny.com - (845) 634-4200




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

www.courtreportingny.com

24

Proceedings
accurate?

MR. BRENNER: That is correct.

MR. PAKOLA: And, before we go into
executive session, I think we have to ask if
there's anyone in the public who would like
to speak.

MR. BECKMAN: Absolutely.

THE CHAIRMAN: Is there anyone in the
audience, in the public, who would like to
make any statements or ask any guestions?

A VOICE: Nope.

ANOTHER VOICE: No.

THE CHAIRMAN: Well, that's what T
thought.

MR. PAKOLA: You can take four or --

THE CHAIRMAN: There might be - there
might be someone from the public, here. So,
we have to ask. Usually, there's somecne.
Where's Gail Raffaele when we needed her?

MR. BRENNER: I told her it was
tomorrow night.

MR. PAKOLA: And that was a joke; right?

MR. BRENNER: Yes.

THE CLERK: Yeah. 1It's being recorded.
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THE CHAIRMAN: All right. There being
no other questions from anyone in the
audience --

MR. BECKMAN: Close the public hearing.

THE CHAIRMAN: Yeah, we'll -- No. We --

MR. BECKMAN: To close the public
hearing and go into executive session.

THE CHAIRMAN: Okay. Motion. All in
tavor?

{Response of aye given.)

MR. PAKOLA: I guess, I would only say
do we need to go into executive session?

MR. BECKMAN: Yes.

MR. PAKOLA: Okay.

(The Board meets in executive session.}

MR. PAKOLA: And we'll go back on the
record and I will note for the record that
that meeting was more in the form of an
attorney-client confidential meeting than it
was an executive session.

Mr. Brenner, if you want to come back
up .

MR. BRENNER: Absclutely.

MR, PAKOLA: And T helieve that there
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was, at least, one or two things.

THE CHAIRMAN: One clarification.

MR. PAKOLA: Yeah.

THE CHATRMAN: OCkay. That, under the
old, our old agreement, there's some concern
over the senior-citizen discount.

MR. KEN HIEP: 10 percent.

MR. CHADWICK: 10 percent?

MR. KEN HIEP: Yes, 10 percent.

THE CHAIRMAN: And that that's
maintained; right?

MR. KEN HIEP: Correct.

THE CHAIRMAN: All right. That
clarifies that. Okay.

THE CLERK: And did you want that
included up in --

MR. BECKMAN: Yeah. Can there be a
notice somehow put on their bills if you're
a senior citizen, you may apply?

MR. KEN HIEP: Well, they, prob —-- we
can do that, but they, probably, have it
already —-

MR. BECKMAN: Yeah.

MR. KEN HIEP: -- existing.
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MR. BECKMAN: I'm sure they do. Then
you're familiar with the procedure? They
come to the Superviscr's Office. They bring
their license toc the Supervisor.

MR. CHADWICK: That, correct, Medicaid.

MR. KEN HIEP: Cathy, what do you --

A FEMALE VOICE: Kay sent in a copy of
their Town Senior Citizen Card or a copy of
a license or anything --

MR. BECKMAN: Right. In other words --

SAME FEMALE VOICE: -- that would be
done and T'd change it.

THE CHAIRMAN: Did you get - did you
get your senior-citizen discount there, Don?

MR. BRENNER: Yup.

THE CHAIRMAN: Okay.

MR. BRENNER: But, you know, I didn't
get a STAR, this year. My daughter did.

She says, "Look, STAR."

THE CHAIRMAN: All right.

MR. PAKOLA: Okay.

MR. BRENNER: All right.

THE CHAIRMAN: Should we --

MR. PAKOLA: I guess —-

Rockland and Orange Reporting
rowork@courtreportingny.com - (845) 634-4200




10

11

12

13

14

15

le

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

www.courtreportingny.com

Proceedings
TEE CHAIRMAN: -- make a motion?
MR. PAKOLA: -- I don't think that
anyone new is here. So, there's no one in

the public that would wish to speak again.
Close down the public portion and then do
you want to do findings?

THE CHAIRMAN: Yes. And would, let's
see, Bill, you want to make vyour
recommendation, here?

MR. BECKMAN: Yeah. Okay.

THE CHAIRMAN: We'll make our findings.

MR. BECKMAN: Based on the
presentation, that in our guestions back and
forth with Cocunsel and the carters, we found
that the costs have gone up in the industry
since the last increase that they requested,
which was in 2011, I believe. Now, it's
2019. So, that's close toc eight years.
There have been substantial increases in
expenses as presented by Counsel and there's
definite need for an increase based on the
information provided.

In addition to that, the Counsel and

the industries agreed to continue the
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senior-citizens' exemption at 10 percent
under the current program and, based on all
the foregoing and everything else in the
transcript, I would recommend that the
change for 2019 go to -- unless you want to
separate it ocut?

MR. PAKOLA: I would separate it out to
findings of fact.

MR. BECKMAN: So, those are findings of
fact - the substantial increases,
presentation made to support the changes.
Everybody knows Healthcare costs have gone
up. Equipment costs have gone up. Labor
and everything pointed out; Workmen's Comp,
especially, and it's a well-presented
Petition.

MR. PAKOLA: And do you find the
suggested hike reasonable?

MR. BECKMAN: Yes, I find it suggested.

MR. PAKOLA: And if everyone can vote
on those findings, today?

MR. BECKMAN: Right.

THE CHAIRMAN: All those in favor of

approeving or - or - we -- we'll recommend,

29
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make & recommendation --

MR. BECKMAN: No, no. The findings.

MR. KEN HIEP: The findings of fact.

THE CHAIRMAN: Factor that the new
charge of $30.00 a month beginning January
of 2019 is a fair and accurate.

MR. PAKOLA: Okay. And then -—-

MR. BECKMAN: Now, do you want it,
separate?

MR. PAKOLA: Yes, and then I'll make a
comment .

MR. BECKMAN: Okay. So, the findings.
Do the findings, first.

THE CHAIRMAN: Go ahead.

MR. BECKMAN: I made them. I said it
and I make a motion --

MR. CHADWICK: T second.

MR. BECKMAN: -- supporting the
findings.

MR. CHADWICK: I second it.

MR. BECKMAN: Second it. Okay.

THE CHAIRMAN: All in favor?

(Response of aye given.)

THE CHAIRMAN: Okay.
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MR. PAKOLA: And now the second one
should ke recommending to the Town Board to
either --

MR. BECKMAN: All right.

MR. PAKOLA: -- approve or not to.

MR. BECKMAN: Okay. Who wants to
make it? Okay.

MR. HUBER: I'm sorry?

MR. BECKMAN: You want to make the
resolution recommending it or no?

MR. HUBER: Sure.

THE CHAIRMAN: Make the recommendation
to the Town Board.

MR. HUBER: We find that we make
a reserva, um --

MR. BRENNER: Recommendation.

MR. HUBER: -- recommendation to the
Town Board to change the rate from $27.00
a month to $30.00 a month starting in 2019.

MR. PAKOLA: Is there a second?

THE CHAIRMAN: Second?

MR. CHADWICK: 1'1l1l second. Of course.

THE CHAIRMAN: All in favor?

(Response of aye given.}
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MR. BRENNER: Well, they're making that
that this is now to the Town Board.

THE CHAIRMAN: Yes. We make the
recommendation. Tt goes to the Town Board.
They have the final say.

MR. PAKOLA: I'll put it on the
resolution.

MR. BRENNER: And please make a request
that they have a special meeting.

MR. PAKOLA: Let me just ask. Does the
Sanitation Commission, and they don't have
to if they don't want to, did you want to
vote on -~

THE CHAIRMAN: At the reguest of the
Petitioners, we would —-

MR. CHADWICK: Request a speedy --

THE CHAIRMAN: -~ request -- further
reqguest -—-

MR. CHADWICK: —-- speedy.

THE CHAIRMAN: -- tCo recommend that a —--

MR. BECKMAN: Expedited.
MR. CHADWICK: An immediate.
THE CHAIRMAN: -- expediticus meeting —-

MR. BECKMAN: Expedited.
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THE CHAIRMAN: -~ or a special meeting
be held in order to approve the recommended
increase --

MR. BEENNER: Yes, sir.

THE CEAIRMAN: ~-- in the sanitation
rate —--

MR, KEN HTEP: Thank you.

THE CHAIRMAN: -- so that it can be
implemented for January of 2019.

MR. CHADWICK: That's when your billing
cycle starts; right?

MR. PAKOLA: Is there a second? And
then have the vote.

MR. HUBER: Second.

MR. PAKOLA: And then could we have the

vote?
THE CHAIRMAN: All in favor?
(Response of aye given.)
THE CHAIRMAN: Unanimous.
MR. KEN HIEP: Thank you very much,
everyone.

THE CHAIRMAN: All right.
MR. BECKMAN: Do we have any other

business, Karen?
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THE CLERK: No other business.

MR. BECKMAN: Any licenses? Nothing?

THE CLERK: No.

THE CHAIRMAN: Motion to adjourn the
meeting.

MR. CHADWICK: I second that.

THE CHAIRMAN: Fred. Fred makes 1it.
Second. All in favor?

THE CLERK: The time?

(Response of aye given.)

THE CHAIRMAN: The time I have is --

THE CLERK: 6:05.

THE CHAIRMAN: -— 6:06. Okay.

(Time Noted: 6:06 p.m.)

* * *

EXHIZBITS

Commission's Description Page
1 Petition 2
2 Affidavit of Publication 3
3 Document for comparison 15

* * *

Petitioner's Description Page

1 Amended Petitiocn 6
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true and correct transcription of the

i
original stenographic minutes to the b
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AMENDMENT No. 2 TO STANDARD LEASE AGREEMENT

This Amendment No. 2 to Standard Lease Agreement (“Second Amendment™) is made by and
between The Town of Orangetown, a municipal corporation, (“Lessor™) and T-MOBILE
NORTHEAST LLC, a Delaware limited liability company, successor-in-interest to Omnipoint
Communications, Inc., (“Lessee™).

WHEREAS, Lessor and Lessee entered into that certain Standard Lease Agreement dated November
18, 1998, as amended by Amendment No.1 To Standard Lease Agreement (the “Agreement”™),
whereby Lessor leased to Lessee certain space on the ground and on the lattice tower on the property
located at 127 Route 303, Orangeburg, New York 10962 (the “Property™);

WHEREAS, Lessee desire modify its Installation to include a diesel generator and associated
equipment within the Premises;

WHEREAS, Lessor and Lessee hereby affirm that, as of the date hereof: (i) no breach or default by
Lessor or Lessee occurred; and (i) the Agreement, and all the terms, covenants, conditions, provisions
and agreements thereof, except as expressly modified by this Second Amendment are in full force and
effect, with no defenses or offsets thereto; and

NOW THEREFORE, in consideration of the mutual covenants contained in the Agreement and for
other good and valuable consideration, the receipt and sufficiency of which is hereby acknowledged, the
Lessor and Lessee hereby agree as follows:

1. Equipment Modification. The Installation is modified as shown in the attached Exhibit B-1,
which is incorporated herein by this reference. All references to Exhibit A-1 are hereby
augmented by Exhibit B-1. In the event the Agreement requires Lessor approval of Lessee’s
modifications to the Installation, Lessor hereby approves such modifications shown in the
attached Exhibit B-1. Notwithstanding Exhibit B-1, Lessee shall retain equipment entitlements as
set forth in Exhibit A-1.

2. Hazardous Substance. Lessee and Lessor shall not introduce or use any Hazardous Substance
on the Property in violation of any applicable law. Each party agrees to defend, indemnify and
hold harmliess the other from and against any and all administrative and judicial actions and
rulings, claims, causes of action, demands and liability (collectively, “Claims™) including, but
not limited to, damages, costs, expenses, assessments, penalties, fines, losses, judgments and
reasonable attorney fees that the indemnitee may suffer or incur due to the existence of any
Hazardous Substances on the Property or the migration of any Hazardous Substance to other
properties or the release of any Hazardous Substance into the environment (collectively,
“Actions”), that relate to or arise from the indemnitor’s activities on the Property. As used in
this section, “Hazardous Substance” shall mean any substance, chemical or waste that is
identified as hazardous, toxic or dangerous in any applicable federal, state or local law or
regulation. This Section 2 shall survive the termination or expiration of the Agreement.

Site Number: RK05068H
Site Name: Orangeburg
Market: New Jersey




3. Notices. The notice address for Tenant shall be updated as follows:

TENANT:

T-Mobile Northeast LLC
12920 SE 38" Street
Bellevue, Washington 98006
Attn: Property Management
Site No.: RK05068B

4, Consent and Authority. Lessor represents and warrants to Lessee that the consent or approval
of a third party has either been obtained or is not required with respect to the execution of this
Second Amendment. Each of the parties represent and warrant that they have the right, power,
legal capacity and authority to enter into and perform their respective obligations under this
Second Amendment.

5. Successor and Assigns. This Second Amendment will be binding on and inure to the benefit of
the parties herein, their heirs, executors, administrators, successors-in-interest and assigns.

6. Full Force and Effect. Except as specifically amended herein, the remaining terms of the
Agreement shall remain in full force and effect. To the extent any provision contained in this
Second Amendment conflicts with the terms of the Agreement, the terms and provisions of this
Second Amendment shall prevail. All capitalized terms shall have the meaning ascribed to them
in the Agreement unless otherwise defined in this Second Amendment.

7. Execution of Duplicate Counterparts is Deemed an Original. This Second Amendment may
be executed in duplicate counterparts, each of which will be deemed an original. Signed
facsimile and electronic copies of this Second Amendment shall legally bind the Lessor and
Lessee to the same extent as original documents.

[SIGNATURES APPEAR ON THE FOLLOWING PAGE]
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IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the parties have executed this Second Amendment on the day and year
last written below. ‘

LESSOR LESSEE

The Town of Orangetown T-Mobile Northeast LL.C
By: By:

Name: Name:

Title: Title:

Date: Date:

Site Number: RK05068B
Site Name: Orangeburg
Market: New Jersey




Site Number: RK05068B
Site Name: Orangeburg
Market: New Jersey

EXHIBIT B-1

SEE ATTACHED.
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%+ Rockland County

Ed Day, Rockland County Executive

OFFICE OF THE COUNTY ATTORNEY
11 New Hempstead Road
New City, New York 10956
Phone: (845) 638-5180 Fax: (845) 638-5676

Thomas E. Humbach
County Attorney

December 13, 2018

Town of Orangetown
Attention: Chiel Kevin Nulty
One Police Plaza
Orangeburg, NY 10962

Re:  Memorandum of Understanding between the County of Rockland
and the Town of Orangetown
for Participation in the Rockland County Intelligence Center for the
Period from January 1, 2018 through December 31, 2023 with the
Option to renew for five additional one year terms (Res. 565 0f 2018)

Dear Chief Nulty:

Enclosed pleasc (ind a copy of the Contract for the above referenced matter that we have
prepared on behalf of the County of Rockland. The contact information (or the attorney
assigned to this matter is listed below.

We ask that you do not make any changes or modificalions to the agreemcnt.

Pursuant to Executive Order No. 3 of 2015, if presently or during the pendency of the
contract term, you, as a party to this contract, owe or come to owe property taxes to the
County of Rockland, unless prohibited by law, the County will place into escrow any
payments due under this contract until such time as the real property taxes are paid in full,
or otherwise discharged or satisfied.

Please have the Supervisor execute and deliver the contract to the assigned attorney. Please
note that the Town Board’s resolution authorizing the agreement should be rcturned with
it.



The contract should be delivered to the following address:

Rockland County Department of Law
Attention: Daniel Block, Esq.
Principal Assistant County Attorney
Allison-Parris County Office Building
11 New Hempstead Road
New City, New York 10956

In addition, we are simultaneously sending a copy of this Contract to the department for its
review and approval, and therefore, we reserve the right to make any changes to this
Contract based on any comments that the respective department may have. This Contract
will not be binding on the County of Rockland until such time that fully executed duplicate
originals are delivered from the County of Rockland to you or your attorney.

If you have any questions, please contact the attorney assigned to this matter.

Very trulj yours,

DANIEL/J. BLB'CK

Principal Assistant County Attorney
[Writer's Direct Dial: 845-638-5108]
DB/dc

Enclosure

2018-04331
Ve Louis Falco, III, Sheriff



MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING
between the County of Rockland and Participating Agencies
relating to the

Rockland County Intelligence Center

THIS AGREEMENT is made this day of . 2018 between the County of
Rockland (the “County”), a municipal corporation having its principal place of business at 11 New
Hempstead Road, New City, New York and the “Participating Agencies” identified on the
signature page herein, which shall execute separate agreements with the County under the same
terms and conditions as set forth and shall be collectively referred to as the “Parties™.

WHEREAS, it is essential to create a shared service environment by and between the County and
local law enforcement agencies in Rockland County to effectively and efficiently utilize all
avatlable resources, both human and technological, and avoid duplication of effort and expense to
address these critical law enforcement issues.

NOW, THEREFORE, in consideration of the foregoing, the parties hereto agree to the following;
1. Rockland County Intelligence Center

The parties agree to maintain the Rockland County Intelligence Center (the “RCIC™). The mission
of the RCIC will continue to provide law enforcement agencies with their criminal intelligence
requirements/assessments through the collection and handling of information, using proper
investigative and intelligence gathering practices.

2. Oversight Committee The Parties agree to create an Oversight Committee (the
“Committee”) which shall have the authority to adopt rules and policies governing the operation
of the RCIC. The Committee shall be made of four (4) active duty Police Chiefs and the Sheriff
of Rockland County. The Sheriff of Rockland County shall designate a Committee Chair. All
members shall be voting members of the Committee. The Committee shall establish rules for its

governance,
3. Assignment of Personnel
a. Each Participating Agency shall recommend proposed law enforcement officers to

be assigned to the RCIC. Such members shall be experienced law enforcement officers, preferably
with relevant experience in the proposed area of assighment. Each Participating Agency may also
assign less experienced personnel with the intent of exposing an officer to the operations of the
RCIC.



b. The approval of all assignments shall be an act of the Committee. A list of all
officers assigned to the RCIC shall be maintained by the Committee and shall be updated as
officers are added or removed (the “Active List”).

C. RCIC members should remain in such assignment for a period of not less than one
year. In the event of exceptional circumstances and, when possible for 30 days written notice
provided to the Committee, participating agencies may remove an assigned member who has not
completed one year in such assignment.

d. The Committee reserves the right to remove any member from the RCIC when it is
determined to be in the best interest of the Center to do so.

e. The Committee shall actively solicit and encourage the assignment of law
enforcement offices to the RCIC from all local, state and federal law enforcement agencies whose
geographical jurisdiction includes Rockland County. The Committee based upon sound law
enforcement consideration shall establish the maximum number of officers to be assigned. This
determination shall not be influenced by consideration of potential asset forfeiture distribution.

f. Part time (Specializing): In the event the Committee believes the overall mission
of the RCIC can be enhanced through the assignment of personnel on a part-time basts, the
Committee shall determine those assignments in accordance with subsection b. listed above.

4, Operating Procedures

a. Operational matters, such as the selection of investigative targets, the timing and
location or investigations, and the selection of investigative techniques, shall be the responsibility
of the RCIC Director.

5. Funding: Personnel Costs, Equipment, Office Space

a. Subject to available appropriations in the departmental budget of the Sheriff’s
Office, the County will provide the necessary funds and equipment to support the activities of the
offices and investigators assigned to the RCIC. Such support will include office space, salaries of
support staff and items such as vehicles, vehicle operating expenses, office supplies and
equipment, travel funds, investigative equipment training and other support items as approved by
the RCIC Director and/or the Commilttee.

b. The County agrees to fund all telephone services associated with the installations
and use of electronic surveillance equipment, i.e. wiretaps, pen registers and video surveillance.

c. Funding for operational matters, including purchase of evidence, payments to
confidential informants and miscellaneous expenses will occur in accordance with Rockland
County guidelines and procedures.



d. Each Participating Agency will be responsible for the salary and fringe benefits of
its own members assigned to the RCIC.

6. Civil Liability and Indemnification Issues

a. Each Participating Agency shall not be liable for the actions of the RCIC members

who are not employed by that agency.

b. Each Participating Agency shall not seek or be entitled to indemnification from any
other Participating Agencies for any judgment or costs of litigation arising out of the acts of the
unit’s personnel employed by that agency.

7. Asset Forfeiture

a. The parties acknowledge that investigations conducted by the RCIC units may
result in the seizure and forfeiture of assets derived from criminal activity. Any assets seized by
the RCIC unit and lawfully forfeited in accordance with State or Federal forfeiture laws shall be
distributed as follows:

(1) Twenty-five percent (25%) of the net of any forfeited asset(s) shall be
retained in a segregated asset forfeiture account for the sole and exclusive
use of the RCIC Unit as determined by the Oversight Committee.

(ii) Seventy-five percent (75%) of the net of any forfeited asset(s) shall be
distributed pro rata to each Participating Agency that has assigned a law
enforcement officer to the RCIC unit, including Sheriff’s Officers as
determined by the Oversight Committee.

8. Integrity Control

a. The RCIC Director and/or Committee shall investigate a complaint made against
any RCIC member, while acting within the scope of her or his assignment. If the complaint is
made against a RCIC member from a Participating Agency, the administrative head of the agency
shall be advised and will participate in a joint investigation with the RCIC Director. Complaints
made against any RCIC member, while acting outside the scope of the her or his assignment, shall
be the sole responsibility of the agency employing that member. Disciplinary action, if any, shall
be the responsibility of the employing agency.

9. Disputes

a. The Committee shall settle disputes between participating agencies arising from the
operation and activity of the RCIC.



10. Freedom of Information Requests

a. Requests for information made pursuant to the New York State Freedom of
Information Law shall be addressed to the RCIC and immediately forwarded to the Rockland
County Sherift’s Office, 55 New Hempstead Road, New City, NY 10956.

11. Term

a. The term of this Memorandum of Understanding shall be from January 15 20/8
through December 31%, 2023 with the option to renew for five (5) additional one (1) year terms.

b. Any party may terminate this agreement at any time on sixty (60) days prior written
notice.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the parties hereto have executed this Memorandum of Understanding
the day and year first written

OFFICE OF THE SHERIFF PARTICIPATING AGENCY
(Approval for the Signature of the County Executive)  TOWN OF ORANGETOWN

By: By:
LOUIS FALCO III CHRISTOPHER DAY
SHERIFF SUPERVISOR

DEPARTMENT OF LAW
(Approval for the Signature of the County Executive)

BY:

DANIEL J. BLOCK

Principal Assistant County Attorney
COUNTY OF ROCKLAND
By:

EDWIN J. DAY

COUNTY EXECUTIVE



¢ Rockland County

Ed Day, Rockiand County Executive

OFFICE OF THE COUNTY ATTORNEY
11 New Hempstead Road
New City, New York 10956
Phone: (845) 638-5180 Fax: (845) 638-5676

Thomas E. Humbach
Countty Attorney

December 12, 2018

Robert V. Magriho, Town Attorney
Town of Orangetown

26 Dutchhill Road

Orangeburg, NY 10962

Re:  Intermunicipal Agreement between the County of Rockland
And the Town of Orangetown
For reimbursement of Law Enforcement Overtime for
Counterterrorism Training (Res. No. 564 of 201 8

Dear Mr. Magtino:

Enclosed please find a copy of the Intermunicipal Agreement for the above referenced
matter that we have prepared on behalf of the County of Rockland. The contact information
for the attorney assigned to this matter is listed below,

We ask that you do not make any changes or modifications to the agreement.

Pursuant to Executive Order No. 3 of 2015, if presently or during the pendency of the
contract term, you, as a party to this contract, owe or come {0 owe property taxes to the
County of Rockland, unless prohibite by law, the County will place into escrow any
payments due under this contract until such time as the real property taxes are paid in full,
or otherwise discharged or satisfied.

Please execute and deliver the contract, in duplicate, to the assigned attorney. Please note
that Mr. Day’s signature needs to be notarized. Also, please provide us with a copy of the
Town Board's resolution authorizing execution of the agreement,




The contract should be delivered to the foIlowing address:

Rockland County Department of Law
Attention; Dapje| J. Block, Esq.
Prineipal Assistant County Attorney
Allison-Payyig County Office Building
1T New Hempsteaq Road
New City, New York 10956

DANIEL . BLOCK

Principal Assistant County Attorney
[Writer's Direct Dial: 845-638.5; 08]
DB/de

Enclosure

2018-04148
cc: Louis F alco, II1, Sheriff



Federal Tax ID # 13-6007311

INTERMUNICIPAL AGREEMENT

TOWN OF ORANGETOWN

Reimbursement of Law Enforcement Overtime
For Counterterrorism Training

THIS AGREEMENT made the  day of , 2018, by and between the COUNTY OF
ROCKLAND, a municipal corporation of the State of New York, having its principal office at 11
New Hempstead Road, New City, New York 10956, hereinafter referred to as "COUNTY," and
the TOWN OF ORANGETOWN, a municipal corporation of the State of New York, having its
principal office at Town Hali, 26 Dutchhill Road, Orangeburg, NY 10962, hereinafter referred to
as "MUNICIPALITY," in the following manner:

WITNESSETH:

WHEREAS, the COUNTY wishes to financially assist the MUNICIPALITY in its law
enforcement and make a disbursement of grant funds from the LETPP and SHSP grants to
MUNICIPALITY for law enforcement purposes only, and

WHEREAS, the Rockland County Charter, Article 111, Section 3.02(u) authorizes the
County Executive to execute this agreement, and

WHEREAS, the Legislature of Rockland County has provided funds for this agreement in
in Resolution No. 353 of 2016 for the professional services of MUNICIPALITY for the period
hercinafter stated,

NOW THEREFORE, the parties hereto, in consideration of the covenants, agreements,
terms and conditions herein contained, do agree as follows:

1. SERVICES: The MUNICIPALITY shall use such funds for reimbursement of law
enforcement overtime for counterterrorism training.

2. TERM: The professional services rendered and performed by the MUNICIPALITY under
this agreement shall commence September 1, 2016 and terminate August 31, 2017,

3. PAYMENT: The COUNTY agrees to pay MUNICIPALITY and MUNICIPALITY
agrees to accept a sum not to exceed THIRTY-TWO THOUSAND ONE HUNDRED THIRTY-
THREE AND 00/100 ($32,133.00) DOLLARS. MUNICIPALITY agrees that the aforesaid
THIRTY-TWO THOUSAND ONE HUNDRED THIRTY-THREE AND 00/100 ($32,133.00)
DOLLARS. shall be solely and exclusively used for the purpose of reimbursement of law
enforcement overtime related to Counterterrorism training,

da. INDEMNIFY AND HOLD HARMLESS: The MUNICIPALITY agrees to defend,

indemnify and hold harmless COUNTY and its respective officers, employees and agents from
and against all claims, actions and suits and will defend the COUNTY and its respective officers,

|




employees and agents, at its own cost and at no cost to the COUNTY, in any suit, action or claim,
including appeals, for personal injury to, or death of, any person, or loss or damage to property
arising out of, ot resulting from, the negligent activities or omissions of MUNICIPALITY. These
indemnification provisions are for the protection of the COUNTY and its respective officers,
employees and agents only and shall not establish, of themsclves, any liability to third partics. The
provisions of this section shall survive the termination of this agreement.

4b.  The COUNTY agrees to defend, indemnify and hold harmless MUNICIPALITY and its
respective officers, employees and agents from and against all claims, actions and suits and will
defend the MUNICIPALITY and its respective officers, employees and agents, at its own cost
and at no cost to the MUNICIPALITY, in any suit, action or claim, including appeals, for personal
injury to, or death of, any person, or loss or damage to property arising out of, or resulting from,
the negligent activities or omissions of COUNTY, These indemnification provisions are for the
protection of the MUNICIPALITY and its respective officers, employees and agents only and
shall not establish, of themselves, any liability to third parties. The provisions of this section shall
survive the termination of this agreement.

5. LIABILITY ONLY FOR MONIES BUDGETED: This agreement shall be deemed
executory to the extent that the monies appropriated in the current budget of COUNTY for the
purposes of this agreement and no liability shall be incurred by COUNTY, or any department,
beyond the monies budgeted and available for this purpose. The agreement is not a general
obligation of the COUNTY. Neither the full faith and credit nor the taxing power of the COUNTY
is pledged to the payment of any amount due or to become due under this agreement. It is
understood that neither this agreement nor any representation by any COUNTY employee or
officer creates any obligation to appropriate or make monies available for the purpose of the
agreement. This agreement shall not be effective unless the monies to be paid hereunder by the
COUNTY are appropriated in the County budget. The COUNTY agrees that it shall not direct
the police officers assigned to the Rockland County Narcotics Task Force to work any overtime
hours in excess of the amount budgeted by the MUNICIPALITY without the prior consent of the
MUNICIPALITY.

0. NO ASSIGNMENT: The MUNICIPALITY shall not assign, sublet or transfer or
otherwise dispose of its interest in this agreement without the prior wrilten consent of the
COUNTY.

7. LAWS OF THE STATE OF NEW YORK: This agreement shall be governed by the Laws
of the State of New York and the venue of any litigation shall be Rockland County.

8. LABOR LAW AND EXECUTIVE LAW: The MUNICIPALITY shall comply with all
of the provisions of the Labor Law of the State of New York including, but not limited to,
prevailing wage provisions, if required by law, and with Article 15 of the Executive Law of the
State of New York relating to unlawful discriminatory practices insofar as the provisions are
applicable to the work and/or services to be performed under this agreement.

9. LOCAL LAWS AND RESOLUTIONS: The MUNICIPALITY shall comply with all
local laws and resolutions of the Legislature of Rockland County, including, but not limited to,
filing of Disclosure Statements and Affirmative Action Plans, if required by law or resolution.

10.  COMPLY WITH AMERICANS WITH DISABILITIES ACT OF 1990: The
MUNICIPALITY agrees to comply with the provisions of the Americans With Disabilities Act
of 1990 (ADA) prohibiting discrimination on the basis of disability with regard to employment
policies and procedures, stiructural and program  accessibility, transportation and
telecommunications.




11. TERMINATION/AMENDMENT: This agreement may be terminated or amended on at
least thirty (30) days written notice by COUNTY. In the event of early termination, the COUNTY
agrees to pay the MUNICIPALITY for work performed up to the date of termination, subject to
the not to exceed amount set forth in Paragraph 3 of this agreement.

12, IRAN DIVESTMENT ACT: CONTRACTOR and its employees, agents, servants,
subcontractors and/or assignees agree to comply with the Iran Divestment Act of 2012 (the “Act™),
as set forth in N.Y. State Finance Law § 165-a and N.Y. General Municipal Law § 103-g, both
effective April 12, 2012, which requires bidders to certify that they do not invest in the Iranian
energy sector when they bid on state or local government contracts. As set forth in the Act, a
person engages in investment activities in Iran if: (a) the person provides goods or services of
twenty million dollars or more in the energy sector of Iran including, but not limited to, providing
oil or liquefied natural gas tankers or products used to construet or maintain pipelines used to
transport oil or liquefied natural gas for the energy sector of Iran or {(b) the person is a financial
institution that extends twenty million dollars or more in credit to another person for forty-five
days or more for the purposes of providing goods or services in the energy sector in Iran.

13, ENTIRE AGREEMENT/NO MODIFICATION: This agreement constitutes the entire
agreement between the parties and supersedes all prior negotiations, representations or agreements
either oral or written. It may not be modified, except by a writing signed by the parties.

14, EXECUTION: This Agreement may be signed in counterparts. Facsimile and electronic
signatures are acceptable, where the original follows within ten (10) days. Failure to timely
provide original signatures will be a ground for termination by COUNTY.

15. RECORD KEEPING AND AUDIT: The Contractor shall maintain records of all its financial
transactions, including all expenses and disbursements, and all other documentation and
communications which relate to this agreement or the performance of its obligations. Financial
records shall be kept in accordance with GAAP (Generally Accepted Accounting Practices) and/or
COUNTY record-keeping requirements, and each transaction shall be documented. Any such
records shall be made available to COUNTY for inspection or audit upon demand. No
compensation or fee for services will be due to Contractor unless or until any financial statements
demanded by the required by the Rockland County Department of Finance have been provided, or
such other documents or information required to be produced by the County are provided. This
term shall survive the cancellation, termination or expiration of this agreement, or the date of the
last payment tendered, whichever occurs latest, by six years.

This space intentionally left blank




IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the parties hereto have execuled this agreement the day and
year first written.

OFFICE OF THE SHERIFF TOWN OF ORANGETOWN
By: By:
LOUIS FALCO Il CHRISTOPHER DAY
Sheriff Supervisor
Dated: Dated:
DEPARTMENT OF LAW

Approved for signature of
County Executive

By:
DANIEL J, BLOCK
Principal Assistant County Attorney

Dated:

COUNTY OF ROCKLAND

By:
EDWIN J. DAY
County Executive

Dated:

2018-04148




STATE OF NEW YORK )
) ss.:
COUNTY OF ROCKLAND )

On the day of , 2018, before me came EDWIN J. DAY, to me known, being
duly sworn by me, did depose and say that he is the County Executive of Rockland County, &
municipal corporation; his office address is 11 New Hempstead Road, New City, New York, and
he executed the foregoing instrument on behalf of the County of Rockland.

NOTARY PUBLIC

ATTESTATION:

As Clerk to the Legislature, I hereby attest that I know the seal of the Legislature of Rockland
County, and that the seal affixed to this instrument is such seal.

LAURENCE 0. TOOLE
Clerk to the Legislature

STATE OF NEW YORK )
) ss.:
COUNTY OF ROCKLAND )

Onthe _ dayof , 2018, before me came Christopher Day, to me known, being
duly sworn by me, did depose and say that he is the Supervisor of the Town of Orangetown, a
municipal corporation; her office address is 26 Dutchhill Road, Orangeburg, New York, and he
executed the foregoing instrument on behalf of the Town of Orangetown.

Notary Public




SeHedulE A

LT. MICHAEL SHANNON #175
ORANGETOWN POLICE DEPARTMENT

10 Marie Merla

SUBJECT: 2016 Homeland Security Grants

DATE: 050218

Attached is the information réqu'irad for reimbursement of overtime / backfill used for
counter-terrorism training.

Attached is a signied voucher ag requested.

Thank you.




f B
1 Date Town of Orangetown REACT Officer Quertime / BackHil Officer Overtime
2
21 ..9/20208 _ IPO M. Sullvan (REACT) 8hrs % 587,65 = §70135 T -
41 R PO Vergine {REACT) 8hrs 87,50 = 700.03
5 PO M. Ryan {Backflll) 8hrs 9535 = 762.83
&
7. . 2426 " |sgt Hutmacher (REACT] Bihrs x 101,06 = 80875 ‘ . e
L . |pO Avers (Backfill} 8hrsx 93.06 = 744,48 .
9o PO Curran (Backfill) 8hrs x 37,34 = 298,75 ""“"“
i0
3]  10/9/2018 _ [Spt. Strattner (REACT) 10hre x 16154 = 101530 T o
) POMaddalena (REACT) 18vs xB7.94 = 158286 e
13 L PO Baisley {REACT} 18hrs x 95.04 = 1710.69 . ]
1 PO M. Sullivan (REACT) 10hrs x 87,65 = 876.48
15 — FQ Vergine (REACT) 10brzx 87.50 = = 875,04 — —
L N '0 Wanamaker (Backfil) 8hrsx 94.74 = 75 ?57 93 . e
Y o Sgt Rugglero 0 {Bacldill) Shrs.x 102 83= 822 60 e . o
18
i9{ _10/10/2016 _|[sgt. Stratner (REACT] 1hr x 101,55 = 161 53 T
0 PO Maddalena (REACT) thr x 87.94 = 87,94 - ~
21 PO Baisley (REACT) 1hr x 85.04 = 95.04 o . L
2] T —-{PO M. Sullivan (REACT) 1hr x 87.65 = 67,65
| 23 PO Verging (REACT) 1hr x 87.50 = 8§7.50 ~ N o
24 [PO M Ryan {Backfill) 8hrs x 95.35 = 769,83 — L
B e J58t Hollhan (Backfil] 7hs x 112.40 = 786,57 o
26
27| i T e S e —— wm'_:m
a8 ... |58t Strattner (REACT) Lhr x 101,53 = 101,53 _
29 PO Maddalana (REACT) thr xB7.88 =87.84 e
30 o PO Balsley (REACT) 1hr % 95,04 = 95,04 .
31 R PO M. Sullivan (REACT) 2hr % 87, 65=8765 i -
32 PO Vergine (REACT) 1hr x 87. 50= 8}' - . e
33 .
SO L2 T R T
35 ; Sgt Strattner (REACT_Lihr X 101 53=10153 ) X — ~
36 e PO Maddalena {REACT) 1hrx 8? 94 = §7.94
37 » PQ Baisley (REACT) 1hr % 95.04 = 95,04 5 — ]
38| PO M. Sullivan (REACT) 1hr x §7.65 = 87.65 e T
39 _ _{PO Vergine (REACT) 2hr x 87,50 = 87.50 e .
20 . . _ It Dovin (Backhill) 8hrs x 124.68 = 997.44 - e e ]
41 i i by A - e T 1 R e s B [ IS
42| " 071373016 | T _
A e . IS8t Strattner (REACT) ahre x 10153 = 406.12
n] {PO Maddalena (REACT) 4hsr x87.94 = 35075 L e
asf PQ Balsley (REACT} 4hrs x 95.04 = 380,15 _ . .
6] PO M. Suflivan (REACT) 4hsr x 87,65 = 350,50 _
47 PO Vargine (REACT) 4hsr x 87,50 = 350.0 02 _ o ~
43

49

T e S S 1 UM bk M Ltk 5 h 184 e e ey mmmtte § m i, e e e et s, Stk o 810 41 et




A B
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JAMES J. DEAN

Superintendent of Highways
Roadmaster 11

Orangelown Representative:
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HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT

TOWN OF ORANGETOWN
119 Route 303 - Orangeburg, NY 10962
(845) 359-6500 » Fax (845) 359-6062

E-Mail - highwaydepl@@orangetown.com

Alfilialions:
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MEMORANDUM

TO: Town Board

FROM: James J. Dean, Superintendent of Highways /'/
DATE: December 5, 2018

RE: Cured in Place Pipe Lining — Jefferson Avenue

Please be advised a sink hole has developed on Jefferson Avenue in Pearl River adjacent to the
Muddy Brook due to pipe deterioration and an immediate emergency repair is needed.

The Highway Department recommends utilizing the process of cured in place pipe lining via
Ultra Violet cured lining with grid foil to prevent liner from over stretch due to deterioration
voids.

For your information this cured in place pipe lining is the same process that the Town had
advertised bids for in April 2018 for the Cherry Brook Drainage Project on Roosevelt Street.
Please note, on April 26, 2018 the received two bids from, Arold Construction Kingston, NY in
the amount of $433,750.00, and EN-TECH Corporation Closter, NJ in the amount of
$226,875.00

Based on the above, please place the following item on the December 11, 2018 Regular Town
Board Meeting Agenda.

“In order to make an emergency repair to 55 linear feet of drain pipe on Jefferson Avenue
in Pearl River adjacent to the Muddy Brook, the Superintendent of Highways herby
recommends aceepting the proposal from EN-TECH Corporation for the installation of 55
linear feet of UV cured liner with grid foil in the amount of $19,525.00.”
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